

## MACC – MICHIGAN ALPINE COMPETITION COUNCIL – CALL-IN MEETING 2-22-2023

### Minutes of the meeting:

Drew Hilger called the meeting to order at 8:30 PM.

### Attendance – Officers:

Drew Hilger – P	Shawn Hughes – P	Ginnie Uhley – P	Mike Hietbrink – P	Ryan Bloodworth – P
Kurt Adams – P	Jenessa Hilger – P	Mike Sayers – P	Kermit Anderson – A	Dave Carrico – A
Grace Kerbrat – P	Bill Perlmutter – A	Dennis Parrott – P	Zach Jablonski – A	Debi Koltoniak – A
Chuck White – P	Alex Carrico – A			

### Attendance – Team Racer Representatives:

Alan Osterdale AA – P	Foster Butler JD – A	Gary Konsza SD – A	Chip Dayton SW – A	Gary Bloodworth SN – A
Rick Van Houdt TR – P	Mike Jablonski TB – A	Sue Holmes RN – A	Denise Miller TR – A	Kathy Bauer TR – A

---

**General Updates – Drew Hilger** – Any questions about the minutes from February 1<sup>st</sup>? Dennis motions to approve the minutes, Alan seconds. Minutes are approved.

Updates from Boyne – We had one issue with the DJ during the awards last weekend. Laura has talked with the next DJ and they are going to work with us. We do need someone to do the announcing at the awards. Also, we will be sharing the hill with a couple high schools during state training. Hill will be closed to public to limit the number of people on the hill.

Minor banquet change – The banquet will now be in the Matterhorn room which is the other side of the cafeteria. Changed from Vienna room.

We have submitted dates for next year, which are very similar to this year's dates. If anyone has any suggestions, let us know.

Sponsors – Mr. Medicare needs to be added to the announcer cheat sheet. They are a sponsor. Mike Sayers – He's not on the website either. Drew – I'll check with him, maybe we can add something for him.

**Updates – Shawn Hughes** – No updates.

**Finances – Mike Hietbrink** – Received the invoice for the bibs. Still have just under \$8,000 in the bank. Drew – Regarding the raffle. We have had some discussion about what to do with the raffle profits. We need some more slalom gates. We also have a need for some fencing. We can also use the extra proceeds to fund some recruitment efforts. We will put together a committee to work on that.

**Registration – Ginnie Uhley** – No changes in registrations. For the bib sizing, they asked if she could measure the bibs. They are working with the warehouse to see if there was a shipment mix up. Might be some extra guest racers this weekend, with a lot of high school coaches being up there.

**Handicaps and Statistics – Chuck White** – Sent out the pacesetter schedule, should have a full set for this weekend.

**Course Operations – Dennis Parrott** – So far we have sold 8 adult tickets and a toddler ticket. Might be having an issue with a browser blocking the PayPal part of the site. Also working on a door list program to help people get checked in quicker.

Course ops – Working with very few course workers on both courses this weekend. We may need to have racers slip to make up for it.

**Course Officials – Jenessa Hilger** – No issues last race. Posted some videos. Also started posting some social shorts. So far, we have received a pretty good number of views. Good for racers and good for getting our name out there.

**Course Setting – Kermit Anderson** – Not on call, but Drew said we should be in good shape.

**Equipment – Dave Carrico** – Not on call.

**Timing – Kurt Adams** – Some timing glitches last week, but we got it straightened out. We are still tight on course 1 timers, but we are in good shape on the other side.

**Race workers – Bill Perlmutter** – Not on call. Drew sent out list of who worked and who didn't to the race reps. If you have any updates let Drew know.

**Computers – Chuck White** – Got the results up pretty quickly, they have been up for almost 2 weeks. We had a couple racers request to move from Super Vet to Open after the first race. Talked with Ginnie and granted the request to move. Seemed reasonable to grant the request. Also moved some from VE1W to E1W. Last weekend we had a new racer, that didn't get a qualifier due to joining on the second weekend. After the first race, we were told that he might have been put in the wrong group. So, we bumped him from SVBM to SVAM before the awards. Mike Sayers motions to approve the results, Dennis seconds. Kurt – Chuck, were you able to get that bug out of the results? Chuck – Not yet. One of the shack computers was giving an overflow error. It seems to go through eventually, but caused some issues. Steve – Seen it before, but not sure how it worked eventually. Will talk offline about it.

**Awards – Zach Jablonski** – Not present.

**Banquet – Denise Miller** – Denise and Alex not present. Per Drew, tickets are on sale now, on the website. Will include update in next newsletter. Might not do any in person sales. We will have audio/visual again to play videos at banquet.

**Publicity – Grace Kerbrat** – No real updates. Will talk about sharing the hill and add details about the banquet. Raffle tickets will be cash only. What about the bar, will that be cash? Drew – I will ask about that. Grace – Will thank sponsors again in newsletter. Will also share about guest racing and MACC YouTube. Asked Jenessa to let her know if she wants any of the videos posted on Instagram. Will also mention that we need course workers. They can just check in with the chief or the rest of the maintenance guys. Will also remind everyone to turn in their work cards. Dennis – Green cards go to the chief of course. Gate judges fill out a gate card and that goes to the timers as well. Include name and bib number.

**Webmaster – Mike Sayers** – Results have been posted. Will add newsletter once it is approved.

Meeting adjourned at 9:24 PM.

Respectfully submitted by Ryan Bloodworth, Secretary.